August 3, 2012
The meeting was called to order at 7:54 pm by President Tracy Hise.

Secretary’s Report – Secretary Alisha Borcherding read the minutes from the July meeting.  They were approved as read.

Treasurer’s Report – The current balance is $4,624.62.  We bought back a number of trophies that were returned, and we also paid the Boone County Fairgrounds $410 to pay for electric and stall usage for the May, June, and July shows.  We have a check from the May show that has bounced.  It will be posted in the entry booth window at the show this weekend.

Old Business

· Non-member discount:  It was brought up by a non-member at the July show that we might want to consider giving a discount to non-members who help out during the show.  It was discussed at the July meeting to possibly give non-members a $1 per class discount for working, but was tabled to this month due to low attendance.  A discussion ensued this month, and it was decided that if they want a discount for working they need to become members.

· The timer board has been repaired.

New Business

· At the May show the judge disqualified four of the five participants in a pattern class for going on the wrong side of a cone.  Jorja Musial did some research, and different breeds have different rules.  It was decided that we should mention to our judges that, since Golden Spur shows are family-oriented, the judge should only take off points for minor issues such as going on the wrong side of the cone rather than disqualifying the rider.

· An issue came up at the July show where a rider asked to enter the class for an Exhibition ride.  This was permitted, and the rider came out in inappropriate attire.  Any time an exhibition ride is granted, the rider should be reminded that they are required to wear appropriate attire as discussed in the rules.
· It is time to start thinking about this year’s banquet.  We need to find a location and secure a caterer soon.  Sherri Reagin will call to see about using the Lizton Lion’s Club again this year.  Tracy will check with our current concessions person to see if they would be interested in catering.

Good and Welfare – none

Sherri Reagin moved to adjourn the meeting, and Jorja Musial seconded.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:40 pm.

